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 College of Arts and Science

Department of Chemistry
Memorandum

TO:  Faculty Council Executive Committee
From:  Scott Van Bramer – Faculty Chair
Date:  May 15, 2015
Re:  Executive Committee Update


I want to start by saying that I am looking forward to working with each of you this year.  Over the past few weeks I have been able to meet with most of the Executive Committee and we have a great group – which is good because I am sure we will have another busy year.

The first item I have is that the annual Executive Committee retreat is scheduled for Tuesday August 25th.  In the morning we will have a workshop and plan for the academic year, President Wilhite and his Executive team are will join us for lunch, and then we will have a brief meeting to get some action items moving for the start of the academic year. The tentative schedule will run from 10:00 to 2:00.  More details will follow later this summer, but please hold the date.
Dates for Faculty/Faculty Council meetings are set for:
· Opening Faculty Meeting, 4:00 pm, Thursday August 27, 2015
· Faculty/Faculty Council Meetings, 4:00 pm, November 16, 2015
· Faculty/Faculty Council Meetings, 4:00 pm, February 22, 2016
· Faculty/Faculty Council Meetings, 4:00 pm, April 25, 2016
· Only if needed - hold Date for extra Faculty Council Meeting, 4:00 pm, May 9, 2016
Executive Committee meetings will be held on Mondays at noon.  I will coordinate this schedule with the President’s office to avoid conflicts with major campus events.  You can expect that we will meet every two or three weeks.  Please keep this time slot open until I am able to set these dates.  Many of the dates we do not use for Executive Committee will be University events, like the President’s Lecture, that I encourage everyone to attend.
Because I anticipate a very busy year with all our regular business plus middle states and the presidential search, I would like to encourage each of you to contact your committee members and get meetings scheduled before the start of classes 
· The 2015-2016 Faculty Council Exec. Committee is set up on campus cruiser:
· I have uploaded the Faculty Council Committee Membership information that I have to date.  This is a draft that you can use for planning purposes.

· Some of your committee membership is not yet finalized.  However, most committees cannot wait till mid-September to schedule meetings.  If you wait till then, it will be extremely difficult to find times that your members can meet and it will be impossible for your committee to weigh in on the strategic planning goals.  I want to encourage you to be proactive, some suggestions I have based on my experience trying to schedule meetings:

· Use Campus Cruiser to identify times when faculty on your committee are teaching.  This is easy to do under “webadvisor” by “searching for sections”.  You can search by the instructor’s last name.
· After you find times when none of the faculty are teaching, use a doodle survey to identify any other standing commitments that committee members have each week.  It is important to be clear that people are going to have to be flexible.  The doodle survey lets you identify the times with the least impact.  You may have to follow up with some members to get them to respond to the survey. You may also need to follow up with some members to see if they can make changes in their schedule to accommodate the group.  In the past I have found the following language works well:
I hope that everyone is enjoying their summer.

As the first step in planning meetings for the fall semester, I need to identify times when members of the committee have standing obligations.  I have gone through the schedule and identified times faculty on the committee have teaching obligations.  The next step is to identify any other standing time conflicts.

Please use this doodle to let me know which times you are normally available during the week for the fall semester - not necessarily the date on the survey.  I will use this information to identify possible meeting times.  I want to emphasize that everyone on the committee is very busy and that it is difficult to find a time to schedule meetings.  Please mark as available any time that you do not have a standing conflict that cannot be moved.

   http://www.doodle.com/..................
I will look at the results of this survey on - set a date here - and narrow down the times when we can meet so that we can set the actual dates for our meetings.

· Based on the results from this survey, run a second doodle with specific dates and times for the full semester.  Use this to set up the number of meetings you anticipate you will need for the semester.  If conflicts remain, try to alternate meeting times so that one or two people miss alternate meetings.  Some units appoint alternate representatives – you may need to have them attend some meetings.
· Get the meetings on everyone’s schedule.  If you end up canceling – everyone will be happy.  But if you need to put a meeting on the schedule later in the semester you will find many more conflicts in everyone’s schedules.

Although I do not plan to be on campus very much over the summer, I usually check my e-mail each morning.  If there is anything I can do to facilitate your committee’s work, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Enjoy your summer and I will see you in August.

Respectfully,

Scott Van Bramer

Widener University, One University Place, Chester, PA 19013-5792
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